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Project overview

A project to upgrade Punchbowl Public School is in planning.  It is anticipated the upgrade will include:

 ■ additional fit-for-purpose permanent teaching spaces and core facilities;

 ■ relocation of the administration unit to enable better security and street presence for the school; and

 ■ upgrade and refurbishment of the early intervention and support classrooms.

The final scope of the upgrade is subject to business case and statutory planning approvals. 

Progress update

School Infrastructure NSW and our architect (TKD Architects) have been working closely with the Punchbowl Public School 
leadership team to develop a concept design for the project to ensure the upgrade will meet the needs of the school 
community and achieve the current and expected enrolment numbers within the allocated budget. 

A preferred scope was selected, and the Final Business Case submitted for approval in April 2023. Please note the scope is 
indicative and subject to change pending approvals and the next stages of design and planning approval. See the next page to 
view the project scope plan.

Next steps

The approval of the business case will allow the project to progress into contractor procurement, detailed design and project 
delivery. 

Next steps include final planning, completion of the concept design and artist impressions, and preparation of the tender for 
the award of a Design and Construction contractor.

The time frame for completion of the works will be determined once we have appointed a contractor. School Infrastructure 
NSW and the contractor will work with the school to keep construction impacts to the school community to a minimum.
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Staying informed

We are committed to working together with our school communities and stakeholders to deliver the best 
learning facilities for students. As the project progresses, we will share details with the community for 
their feedback.  

Visit the project website at edu.nsw.link/PunchbowlPSUpgrade or scan the QR code for all the project 
details, current and past project updates and documentation. 

For a Translation and Interpreting 
Service call 131 450 and ask them to 
call the Department of Education - School 
Infrastructure NSW on 1300 482 651.

Punchbowl Public School upgrade scope plan

It is anticipated that the construction of a new building, named Block N, will include the relocation of the administration unit 
and new permanent learning spaces. 

To allow the construction of the new Block N, the existing Block B (Early Stage 1 classrooms) and Block L (Support learning) 
would need to be demolished and the existing ground administration in Block A refurbished as the support learning unit. The 
library, hall and heritage buildings will not be affected by the works. Temporary learning spaces and arrangements will be 
made to safely relocate students and staff during the works.
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